
OTAHUHU SCHOOLS 

MUSIC FESTIVAL 
Fairburn students did an 

amazing job of entertaining 
the local community last 
Wednesday as part of the  

Otahuhu Schools Music Festival.  

With a big thanks to Miss Khor, 
Mrs. Saipele and Miss Jackson 
for all their efforts in getting 
our students ‘show ready!’ It 
was a wonderful evening and 
we hope many of you were 
able to attend and enjoyed 

the evening as much as we did. 

STUDENT LED 

CONFERENCES 

Thank you to all parents and 

whanau who attended last 
weeks student led 
conferences—they were a 
great success. We hope you 
enjoyed taking part in them. 
We were amazed and 
grateful for such a fantastic 

turn out! 

EARLY FINISH - FRIDAY 

16TH SEPTEMBER 

On Friday 16th September, the 

staff are attending a paid union 
meeting and will not be at school 
from 12.30pm. We would 
appreciate it, if you could pick 
your children up at the 
beginning of lunchtime 
(12.30pm). There will be some 
staff still at school to supervise 
any children who are not able to 
go home at this time. We 
apologise for any inconvenience 
the earlier finish time may cause, 
and appreciate your support for 
our staff being able to attend 
their union meeting. If you have 
any further inquiries please 

contact the office.  

MORE REFURBISHED 

CLASSROOMS 

We are pleased to announce 
that the refurbishment of rooms 
19-22 has now been competed 
and the students are settling into 
their new bright and well 
equipped rooms nicely. We 
have also replaced the roof 
covering  from outside these 
rooms, along with the covering 
from room 15-18 giving students 
a sheltered are outside their 

classrooms. 

Please feel free to pop by and 
have a look of the new 
classrooms—we are very 

pleased with them!  

 

www.facebook.com/fairburnschool 

 NOTICES 

 

 

If your child has strep throat, they’ll be given oral antibiotics for ten days or a one-off penicillin 
injection to clear up the infection.  If your child is given oral antibiotics it is important to take them 
for the full ten days, even if they feel better, to stop the strep throat from turning into rheumatic 

fever.  

MERIT AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following 
merit award recipients from the 

last couple of weeks:  

Sela Vao-Vaka, Sosaia Vao-
Vaka, O’Neil Roeti, Isaac 
Kumar, Linda Douangsay, Toka-
Ola Vaka, Israel Keir, Dru Ben, 
Kiaua Ngauea, Joesaiah 
Koloamatangi, Neomai Vea, 
Siale Palu, Alex Le, Luisa 
Cocker, Ansh Karan, Eli Tinirau, 
Tupou Veamatahau, Shivin Sen, 
Phoenix Papalii, Lamparina 
Laufili, Malachi Edmonds-
Kameta, Richie Fineisaloi, Letiati 
Paongo, Amitesh Narayan, 
Lavinia Faavesi, Charlotte 
Peebles, Chantelle Purcell, 
Jahmane Solomon-Slade, 
Deziah Epere, Romeo Kalavi, 
Ernett Foliaki, Ryna Sharma, Te 
Maunga Hurrell, Bernadette 
Tavalea, Talita Veni, Siosaia 
Sefesi, Dat Pham, Marcus 
Goundar, Annette Afeaki, JJ 
Barinisavu, Victoria Gueho, 
Dayzar Agi, Heavenly Uhatafe, 
Amisha Kumar, Deeanna Pula, 
Dahreana Toa, Kioa Kilimasi, 

Poko Okinga, Netane Talanoa, 
Alohilani Packer, Riya Singh, Te 
Rahi Singh-Kaata, Daniel Xu, 
Folau Foliaki, Marcus Malo, 

Tama George. 

NEW STAFF MEMBERS 

We would like to introduce and 
welcome two new teachers this 
term. Theresa Coyle has taken 
over room 22’s class and Katie 
Robertson has also joined our 
teaching team. If you see them 
around the school please say 
hello! We will be saying 
farewell to Mrs Kim Gee on 
2nd September. She will be 

moving to Meadowbank School. 

Wednesday 17th August 2016 Term 3, Week 4 

Kia ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa Lava, Kia Orana, Ni sa bula, Mauri, Suosday, Sat Sri Akaal, Tajba Filghodu, Xin 

Chao, Ni Hao, Guten Tag, Sawadee, Kumusta, Fakaalofa lahi atu, Maith, warm greetings to you all.  

N E W S L E T T E R  N U M B E R  1 1   -  2 0 1 6    

FAIRBURN SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

 
DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

WEDNESDAY 24TH AUGUST 

INTERSCHOOL RUGBY 

 

FRIDAY 9TH SEPTEMBER 

HIWI THE KIWI FISHING SHOW,   

YR 3-6 9AM 

 

MONDAY 12TH SEPTEMBER 

DUFFY ROLE MODEL ASSEMBLY 

SENIOR SCHOOL 9:30AM, JUNIOR 

SCHOOL 10:15AM 

 

THURSDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER 

CLASS & INDIVIDUAL PHOTOS 

 

FRIDAY 16TH SEPTEMBER 

SCHOOL FINISHING AT 12:30PM 

 

2016 SCHOOL YEAR 

Term 3:  25th Jul-23rd Sep 

 

Term 4: 10th Oct-15th Dec 

 

(PUBLIC HOLIDAYS: 24th 

Oct) 

 

 

Regards 

 Frances Nelson 

Principal 


